



Vol. XVII, No. 6

January 6, 1966

FACULTY MEETING----The UMD faculty will meet in Room 70 Home Economics Building Tuesday, January 11, at 3:30 p.m. Dean E. G. Williamson of Minneapolis will speak on Student-Staff Relationships. (R. W. Darland)

PAYMENT OF FEES----Instructors are reminded to check classrolls carefully and to inform their classes that students who have not paid their fees by January 14 will be considered ineligible to attend classes.

FACULTY COUNCIL---- A meeting of the UMD Faculty Council will be held at 3:30 p.m. Tuesday, January 18, in the Campus Club. (R. W. Darland)

ROOM REQUEST PROCEDURES-----Attached to this newsletter is a memorandum giving procedures for making room requests on campus. Faculty and staff members should detach the memorandum and file it for reference. (T. W. Chamberlin)

REMINDER-WORK REQUESTS----All requests for work or services to be performed by Plant Services employees must be processed through the Plant Services office. This allows for more efficient scheduling and better service for everyone. (N. L. Rick)

RECREATIONAL SKIING--ROCK HILL----The Rock Hill Ski Area will be open for operation beginning Friday, January 7. Faculty and staff are reminded to obtain permits for immediate family members at the Kirby Information Desk. It is necessary to present these permits to the Rock Hill Chalet attendant to be able to purchase the student-staff rate tow ticket.

The chalet and tow will be operating on the following schedule, snow conditions permitting: Friday, 6:00 p.m.-10:00 p.m.; Saturday, 12:00 noon-6:00 p.m.; and Sunday, 12:00 noon-6:00 p.m.

No children under eight (8) years of age will be allowed on the slope unless accompanied by an adult. (D. I. Jensen)

REGENTS' SCHOLARSHIPS-----Evening school Regents' Scholarships for the winter quarter have been awarded to Kathleen L. O'Hara, Senior Clerk-Typist, Student Personnel Services, and to Nadine I. Shepherd, Assistant Graphic Arts Supervisor, Printing and Graphic Arts Department.

NEWEST ARRIVALS----Mr. and Mrs. Orville L. Bierman are the parents of a baby girl, Kristi Ann, born December 16....Dr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Bydalek are the parents of a baby girl, Elizabeth Ann, born December 19.

HOSPITALIZED-----Robert J. Martin is a patient in St. Mary's Hospital.....Charles G. Sears is convalescing at home after being hospitalized.....John D. Ultican is a patient in Veterans Hospital, Fort Snelling.

SYMPATHY IS EXTENDED ---- to Dr. and Mrs. Robert C. Hart on the death of Dr. Hart's father in Cleveland....to Mrs. Ann L. Peterson (Cafeteria) on the death of her mother in Warba.

PUBLICATION----Book review by Helmut J. Schweiger, Assistant Professor, Language Department, in <u>Theological Studies</u> (Woodstock, Maryland), December, 1965 issue - Grundlegung der Philosophie, Vol. 1, by Bela Freiherr von Brandenstein, Munich, Germany, Anton Pustet Verlag, 1965.

NEW FACULTY

Thomas A. Clure - Lecturer, Business Administration, 25% time winter and spring quarters. Mr. Clure received his B.A. degree from UMD and L.L.B. from the University of Minnesota. He is with McCabe, Van Evera, Mundt, Koskinen and Clure.

Donald A. Langlee - Lecturer, Secondary Education, 100% time winter and spring quarters. Mr. Langlee received his B.S. and M.A. degrees from UMD. He has been with the Duluth Board of Education (West Junior) for the past six years.

Vinson Lundberg - Instructor, Geology, 12½ time winter quarter. He received his B.A. degree from UMD and is with the Duluth Board of Education (Central).

Raymond R. Muskat - Lecturer, Secondary Education, 100% winter and spring quarters. Mr. Muskat received his B.A. degree from St. John's University and M.A. from UMD. He has been with the Duluth Board of Education for the past eleven years (Morgan Park and Woodland Junior).

Dean N. Quinney - Lecturer, Economics, 33% time winter quarter. Dr. Quinney received his B.S. degree from Pennsylvania State University, M.S. from the State University of New York at Syracuse, and Ph.D. from Michigan State University. He is with the Lake States Forest Experiment Station, USDA Forest Service.

Ruth M. Spies - Instructor, Laboratory School. Miss Spies received her B.M.E. and M.A. degrees from Northwestern University. She was formerly a vocal director with the Upper Sandusky School Board.

Larry L. Tieszen - Assistant Professor, Biology. Dr. Tieszen received his B.A. degree from Augustana College and Ph.D. from the University of Colorado. He has been a teaching assistant at the University of Colorado and a teaching intern at Albion College.

Charles R. Zeh - Teaching Assistant, Economics. Mr. Zeh received his B.A. degree from Dartmouth College. He was program supervisor for two dormitories at Dartmouth last year.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Date		Day	Event	Place	Time
January	6	Th	Opening - Exhibition of work by UMD Art Department Faculty	T Gallery	8:00 p.m.
	7	F	Hockey: UMD vs Manitoba	Curling Club	8:00 p.m.
	10	M	Faculty Wives Club	Campus Club	7:45 p.m.
			Basketball: UMD vs Augsburg	PE Bldg	8:00 p.m.
	11	T	Faculty Meeting	HE 70	3:30 p.m.
	12	W	Poetry Reading: Wendell P. Glick	FineArtsLng.	4:30 p.m.
	15	S	Arrowhead Reading Council Conference	Ed90, Ed120, HE80	8:00 a.m 5:00 p.m.
			Basketball: UMD vs St. Mary's	PE Bldg	8:00 p.m.
	18	T	Convocation: "Naked Society" - Vance Packard	K Ballroom	10:30 a.m.
	19	W	Faculty Council Meeting Faculty Recital: Allen Downs Poetry Reading: Donald J. Weiss	Campus Club Recital Hall FineArtsLng.	3:30 p.m. 8:15 p.m. 4:30 p.m.
	22	S	Basketball: UMD vs Gustavus Adolphus	PE Bldg	8:00 p.m.

Dear Faculty Member:

On Tuesday, January 11, 1966, the UMD Student Association and the Student Affairs Committee are co-sponsoring a seminar on student rights and responsibilities. The sponsors feel that it is an opportune time for an examination and discussion of students' rights and their corresponding responsibilities. It is hoped that through this seminar the participants will gain a greater understanding of what students' rights and responsibilities are and how they are to be employed on this campus.

You, as a member of the faculty, are invited and encouraged to attend and participate in the seminar. Enclosed is the seminar schedule. If you would like pre-seminar reading material (AAUP Committee S Report, ACLU Academic Freedom for Students) please call or stop at the Kirby Information Desk.

Edward Thomas, President Student Association

Lewis D. LeVang, Chairman Student Affairs Committee

STUDENT RIGHTS AND RESPONSIBILITIES SEMINAR - AGENDA

Co-sponsored by the U.M.D. Student Association and the U.M.D. Committee on Student Affairs.

January 11, 1966

10:30 Ballroom Keynote Address

"Student Rights and Responsibilities"

Dean E.G. Williamson

Dean of Students and Professor of Psychology

University of Minnesota

11:30-11:45 Ballroom

Buzz Groups

11:45-12:20 Ballroom

Questions and Answer Period

Questions will be drawn from the Buzz Groups and directed to Dean Williamson.

1:30 Ballroom

Faculty - Administration - Student Panel

Topic: Identification of areas for study and action at U.M.D.

Panelists: Mr. Donald Streufert Moderator

Provost Raymond W. Darland

Mr. Edwin Siggelkow

Dr. Albert Tezla

Dr. Lewis D. Le Vang

Mr. Edward Thomas

Mr. Walt. Bachman

2:30

Discussion Groups Rooms to be assigned

Topics:

1. Course Evaluations

Student Representation on Policy Making Committee 2.

3. Student Housing: on and off campus

Rights and Responsibilities of Student Organizations

Rights and Responsibilities of the Individual Student

Vehicles for Student Expression

Resource Personnel:

Dean E.G. Williamson

Mr. Martin Snoke, Assistant Dean of Students, University of

Minnesota

Mr. Donald Zander, Associate Professor of Educational Psychology and Director of Student Activities Bureau, University of Minnesota

Mr. James Reeves, Assistant Professor of Education and Assistant Director of Student Activities Bureau, University of Minnesota

Mr. Walt. Bachman, President of the Minnesota Student Association

3:30 HE 70 Faculty Meeting - Addressed by Dean Williamson

3:30 Ballroom Seminar Wrap-Up Evaluation

Presented by Mr. Marin Snoke

Mr. Donald Zander

Mr. James Reeves

Mr. Walt. Bachman

To All Faculty and Staff Members:

The following policy has been in effect since December 16, 1964, but is now being re-published so that all personnel concerned with requesting the use of rooms on campus will know the correct procedures for making such requests:

- 1. Requests for all General or Special Purpose classrooms between the hours of 7:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. on Monday through Friday when classes or final examinations are being held, will be addressed to, and cleared through, Mr. Havard Archerd, Admissions and Records Office.
- 2. Classroom requests for all other times will be made to the office of the Academic Dean, with the following exceptions: Certain rooms have been assigned to the Student Activities office (Mr. Siggelkow) for use by clubs on specified evenings. At present these rooms are as follows:

Social Science Building Science-Mathematics Building (Mon., Wed., Thurs., Fri.) (Mon., Tues., Wed., Fri.) 206 (Every night) 110 216 (Every night) 116 (Mon., Wed., Fri.) 314 (Tues., Thurs., Fri.) (Wed., Thurs., Fri.); (Wed., Thurs., Fri.) (Mon., Wed., Fri.) 224 302 Home Economics Building 324 13 (Every night) 328 (Every night)

- 3. All room assignments in Kirby Student Center are made through the Kirby Information Desk (Mr. Siggelkow).
- 4. The men's gymnasium, women's gymnasium, swimming pool and other physical education rooms are exceptions to the above procedures. The swimming pool, women's gymnasium, dance studio, and PE135 and 136 are scheduled by the Women's Physical Education Department. The men's gymnasium is scheduled jointly by the Men's Physical Education Department and intercollegiate athletics. Basement areas, and rooms PE155, 160 and 170 are scheduled by the Men's Physical Education Department.
- 5. Requests for use of the UMD Campus Club should be made to the Board of Directors via Mr. Robert Bridges.
- 6. The office of the Academic Dean, Mr. Archerd's office, Mr. Siggelkow's office, and the Physical Education Departments will notify other departments affected, including the Plant Services Department at the earliest possible moment when arrangements are made requiring the use of Plant Services personnel or equipment.

T. W. Chamberlin Academic Dean